
 
 
 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the Mumbai High Court has set aside the FDA order on the cosmetics 
license for Mulund Plant and we have resumed cosmetics production at our Mulund Plant. 
 
The Mumbai HC observation in the Order are as under:- 
 

 No complaints have been received for Johnson’s Baby Powder regarding any of the 15 batches 
under question. 

 There is nothing to indicate mala fides on the part of the Company. 

 The required records were duly maintained, they were not tampered, samples were duly 
preserved and there was nothing to indicate that the 15 batches contained any defects. 

 Company made an offer to have Johnson’s Baby Powder tested again. 

 The test was in fact carried out independently and the results indicated that the Johnson’s Baby 
Powder did not contain any harmful residue, following the same treatment. 
 

The above observations suggest that, in absence of any negative evidence and considering the bona fide 
of the Company, the safety is unquestionable. 
 


